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25 October 2024 

Uniform 

  
  
  
 
 
 
 
Dear parent /carer 
 
As we strive to raise standards across the school, we remain committed to having a high-quality 
school uniform that is available to all families at a reasonable cost. With that in mind, I wish to 
remind you of our school uniform. 
 
Skirts:   
Our school uniform policy here states that skirts should be;  

Plain black, knee length, tailored, flared, pleated or ‘A’ line. NO lycra, clingy or stretchy fabric 
 

We are aware that, despite this policy, several girls regularly wear skirts that are not compliant with 

this policy. One of the reasons for this is the availability of skirts at low cost in many 
supermarkets. These type of styles of skirt are not allowed and, should students arrive at school 
wearing an unapproved skirt, they will be subject to a sanction. This is in the interests of all 

students so that we can maintain high standards of dress. 
 
To support families, I have attached an infographic which shows a number of pre-approved skirts along 

with stockists, pricing and product codes. We strongly encourage parents to purchase from one of these 

providers and to ensure that the skirt is of the appropriate length as shown in the infographic. 

High Street shops often sell a range of skirts under the banner of ‘school uniform’, this does not 

necessarily mean that it is approved by the school. If you wish to purchase a skirt from an 
alternative supplier, please check with the school before purchase. You may do this by emailing to 

office@hessleacademy.com  
 
Shoes:  
A school uniform is best worn with proper, leather (or leather look) shoes of the kind that would be 

worn with a suit. We strongly recommend that students wear these types of shoes in preparation 

for working life and due to the fact that these are most affordable. 

 

However, we are conscious that the distinction between formal shoes and more casual polishable 
sports shoes is not as clear as it used to be. We are content that most shoes worn by students are 
smart, safe and appropriate to be worn with a school uniform. The attached infographic shows the 
shoes that are permitted. It also shows the typical cost of each type of shoes and, once again, we 
recommend that students wear the traditional formal shoes. 
 
Any shoes that are not compliant with the above description are not permitted.  If you are unsure 
whether your child’s shoes will be permitted, please contact the school before purchase. The 
school reserves the right to determine whether a student’s dress and appearance is acceptable. 
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Finally, I appreciate that letters about uniform are not the most exciting topic you may wish to 
discuss with your child.  
 
We will be speaking with all students through an Assembly in which I will explain the rationale for 
uniform and clarify our uniform policy.  
 
Your support in ensuring that your child wears the correct uniform at all times is greatly 
appreciated, saves significant time and energy and ensures that your child can focus on learning 
and development. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mr V Groak 

Headteacher 
 
  





 


